November, 1995

VOLUME IX, Number 9

Published for and about Township people and events

By the time you read this,

the Quebec Referendum will be over. If the vote is "yes", we will be looking at a very different Canada, or perhaps the disintegration of Canada. If the vote is "no", will Canada become a very different country?

To some degree, a yes vote would be far simpler. We could then vent our anger at Quebec by making the negotiations for secession from the country as difficult as possible. We could, through this process, destroy everything this country holds dear as well as our international reputation for fairness and civility.

If the answer is "no", then perhaps it is time that we assured Quebecers that we love them, as we do all the other persons of our provinces and territories and that we wish to treat them fairly within the context of our national family. We should also

Continued on page 2



Doug Miller draws the winning tickets in the Library raffle assisted by Dodie Dance and Carmen King. (Photo by Karen Marcille)

The winners in the Ann Farwell Library raffle were: Marg Dulmage - a handcrafted sweater donated by Hanna Leavitt.

Brenda Minaker - a half bushel of Avon products donated by Ruth Ackerman.

Kathy VanCott - a hand-crafted toy "Spike, the dog" donated by Carmen King.



HAPPY HALLOWE'EN!

Inside this Issue		
	Friendship Circle Notes	3
	Milferd Fairboard Report	4
	Christmas is a'Comin'!	4
	Druella Acantha Melvina	5
	The World Wars	6
	A Mouse in the House	7